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PRESS RELEASE ON THE OCCASION OF VIOLENT INTERVENTION TOWARD THE ACTIVISTS, CITIZENS OF THE ACTION "NE DAMO VARSAVSKU!“

Sad is the city and the people who live in it when the only response by the city authorities to nonviolent resistance and legitimate public protest, is police repression of citizens. 

Tonight's police intervention on nonviolent resistance of the citizens of Zagreb, the destruction of valuable art sculptures, and closing of activists, tell us that official institutions more and still believe in violence, than in dialogue with the citizens, what is clear evidence of the twilight of democracy in Zagreb, Croatia .


The story of the sharp opposition to corruption, including the untouchables, has been destroyed before our eyes like a tower of cards. Someone has power to use for their interests and for their desire for profit, who called the police to make a show on public television (which was arranged and conducted by Hloverka Novak Srzic) in which you hear only one side - the one who intends to earn - while the voices of thousands of citizens of Zagreb are not even mentioned.


When the power does not want to hear the voice of the public, when it ignores the collected signatures, when it consciously reduces the numbers of dissatisfied citizens, and when, eventually, uses repression as a respond to non-violence, its legitimacy becomes questionable. When democracy becomes the framework for repression, we can only determine that something is very rotten in such and so-called democracy.


And that is exactly what we witness here today.


We invite all relevant institutions to urgently establish a dialogue with those who think differently, to begin to actively listen and respect the opinions of citizens of this city, who clearly and in non-violent manner have sent their messages in public.


Violence is rarely a justification. For violence that is applied in response to the non-violence, can not and should not be find nor given any excuse ever .


We demand that the competent persons in the city of Zagreb and the relevant ministries begin to act in accordance with democratic principles, respecting the law.


Conversation, not a riot police, is the only possible response to democratic criticism of the public, addressed to the public and non-violent devastation of Warsaw street project.


The behaviour of the institutions of the City of Zagreb and the State - Ministry of Interior, in particular, we reported to the Human Rights House Netowrk and to the international public.

Steering Committee for Human Rights House Zagreb: Sanja Sarnavka, Gordan Bosanac, Vesna Terselic, Zoran Pusic and Mirjana Dobranovic.
